## PUBLICATIONS BY AND ABOUT THOMAS MERTON

We continue with this issue of THE MERTON SEASONAL to provide a "running bibliography" of publications by and about Thomas Merton which have been recently published and/or acquisitioned by the Thomas Merton Studies Center. For a fuller listing of previous publications, the reader is referred to Marquita E. Breit and Robert E. Daggy, THOMAS MERTON: A COMPREHENSIVE BIBLIOGRAPHY (New York & London: Garland Publishing Company, 1986).

## By MERTON

- 1. [The Ascent to Truth] DER AUFSTIEG ZUR WAHRHEIT; translated into German by Hans Grossrieder (Zurich: Benziger Verlag, 1988): 316p.
- 2. "St. Aelred of Rievaulx and the Cistercians (IV). Edited by Brother Patrick Hart. CISTERCIAN STUDIES 23 (1988): no. 1, pp. 45-62.

## About MERTON

 Berrigan, Daniel J., S.J. TO DWELL IN PEACE: An Autobiography (San Francisco: Harper & Row, 1987): pp. 107, 136, 144, 160. [\$19.95]

A disappointing work in which Merton is barely mentioned though Berrigan obviously felt and feels more about Merton than he relates as witnessed in the following: "The year 1968 was The Year of the Inconceivable That Came True. It seemed at times that the end of the world would come as a positive relief from the tide of catastrophe and crisis.... And in December the dying year lashed us once more with its scorpion's tail: Merton perished in Bangkok."

- 2. Bookviews Editors. "[Review of] A Search for Wisdom and Spirit: Thomas Merton's Theology of the Self, by Anne E. Carr." BOOKVIEWS (February 1988): p. 1.
- 3. Broos, Constant. "Uit Het Leven van Thomas Merton." In TEKSTEN VAN HET DERDE MERTON-WEEKEND (Scourmont: Abdij Notre Dame de Scourmont, 1987): pp. 4-19.
- 4. Buysse, Edward. "Stilte en Eenzaamheid bij Thomas Merton." In TEKSTEN VAN HET DERDE MERTON-WEEKEND (Scourmont: Abdij Notre Dame de Scourmont, 1987): pp. 20-40.
- 5. Christian Century Editors. "Merton honored." Re International Thomas Merton Society and 1988 Commemorations. CHRISTIAN CENTURY 105 (9 March 1988): no. 8, p. 242.
- Cox, Michael. "Thomas Merton." In HANDBOOK OF CHRISTIAN SPIRITUALITY, by Michael Cox (San Francisco: Harper & Row, 1985: pp. 244-250.

"Of Merton's spiritual stature there can be no doubt" (p. 249).

- 7. Dash, John. "Merton to be honored in 1988 events." ROCHESTER DEMOCRAT & CHRONICLE (23 January 1988).
- 8. Doerner, Lino, O.C.S.O. "Dom James Fox: In Memoriam." CISTERCIAN STUDIES 23 (1988): no. 1, pp. 95-98
  Includes a section from Merton's The Solitary Life.
- 9. Edwards, Maria, R.S.M. "Faith and holiness." LIVING PRAYER 21 (March-April 1988): no. 2, pp. 27-30.
- Ford, John H. "A lasting and productive relationship." Review of Merton and Walsh on the Person, by Robert Imperato. MERTON SEASONAL 13 (Winter 1988): no. 1, pp. 14-15.
- 11. Heiser, William Charles, S.J. "[Review of] *Thomas Merton, Brother Monk*, by M. Basil Pennington, O.C.S.O. *LIBRARY JOURNAL* 112 (July 1987), no. 12, p. 73.

- 12. Holloway, James Young. "A Thomas Merton Symposium." Review of "A Thomas Merton Symposium," The Kentucky Review 7:2 (Summer 1987). MERTON SEASONAL 13 (Winter 1988): no. 1, pp. 16-17.
- Holman, Jean, O.C.S.O. "[Review of] The Legacy of Thomas Merton; edited by Brother Patrick Hart." CITEAUX (1988).
- 14. Imperato, Robert. "Thomas Merton and Daniel Clark Walsh." MERTON SEASONAL 13 (Winter 1988): no. 1, pp. 2-5.
- 15. Johnson, Susan Matthis. "Three poems: Dream: for Tom Merton; A monk, unsilenced, speaks; and Fame of sanctity." MERTON SEASONAL 13 (Winter 1988): no. 1, pp. 9-12.
- Kalwinski, Joseph. "Kinzie on Merton: Letters to the Editors by Joseph Kalwinski, William H. Shannon and Christopher Nugent." Re "Collared by the Church," by Charles E. Kinzie. NATIONAL CATHOLIC REPORTER 24 (18 March 1988): no. 21, pp. 24-25.
- 17. Kinzie, Charles E. "Collared by the Church." NATIONAL CATHOLIC REPORTER 24 (29 January 1988): no. 14, pp. 7-8.
- 18. Kinzie, Charles E. "The one mountain of Thomas Merton: the Dharma of Polonnaruwa." LIVING PRAYER 21 (March-April 1988): no. 2, pp. 18-26.
- 19. "Kinzie on Merton: Letters to the Editor by Joseph Kalwinski, William H. Shannon, and Christopher Nugent." Re "Collared by the Church," by Charles E. Kinzie. NATIONAL CATHOLIC REPORTER 24 (18 March 1988): no. 1, pp. 24-25.
- Kramer, Victor Anthony. "Monk describes Merton quest for 'True Freedom.'" Review of Thomas Merton, Brother Monk, by M. Basil Pennington, O.C.S.O. GEORGIA BULLETIN (10 March 1988): p. 10
- 21. Kramer, Victor Anthony. THOMAS MERTON: MONK AND ARTIST; rev. ed. (Kalamazoo, Michigan: Cistercian Publications, 1988).

A revision of Kramer's 1984 Thomas Merton (Boston: Twayne Publishers)

- 22. McGuire, Paul J., S.C.J. "Your own self." Review of A Search for Wisdom and Spirit: Thomas Merton's Theology of the Self, by Anne E. Carr. MERTON SEASONAL 13 (Winter 1988): no. 1, pp. 18-20.
- 23. Nugent, Christopher. "Kinzie on Merton: Letters to the Editor by Joseph Kawinski, William H. Shannon and Christopher Nugent." Re "Collared by the Church," by Charles E. Kinzie. NATIONAL CATHOLIC REPORTER 24 (18 March 1988): no. 21, pp. 24-25.
- Nugent, Robert, S.D.S. "A movement of grace." EMMANUEL (March 1986): pp. 81-88.
   Quotes Merton's "Letter to an Unidentified Homosexual."
  - [Payne, Stephen, O.C.D.] "[Review of] Thomas Merton, Brother Monk, by M. Basil Pennington, O.C.S.O." SPIRIT-UAL LIFE 34 (Spring 1988): no. 1, p. 58
- 26. Powaski, Ronald E. THOMAS MERTON ON NUCLEAR WEAPONS (Chicago: Loyola University Press, 1988): xvii, 169p. [\$7.95 paperback]
- 27. Schwar, Kathleen, "Year-long Merton celebration starts," CATHOLIC TRANSCRIPT (19 February 1988); p. 3.
- Shannon, William H. "Kinzie on Merton: Letters to the Editor by Joseph Kawinski, William H. Shannon and Christopher Nugent." Re "Collared by the Church," by Charles E. Kinzie. NATIONAL CATHOLIC REPORTER 24 (18 March 1988): no. 21, pp. 24-25.
- Shea, James M. "[Review of] Thomas Merton, Brother Monk, by M. Basil Pennington, O.C.S.O." COLUMBIA MAGAZINE 68 (March 1988): p. 23.
- 30. Sinetar, Marsha. ORDINARY PEOPLE AS MONKS AND MYSTICS: Lifestyles for Self-Discovery (New York/ Mahwah: Paulist Press, 1986): passim.
- 31. Sisto, Richard. "The simple gifts of Thomas Merton." MER-TON SEASONAL 13 (Winter 1988): no. 1, pp. 6-8
- 32. Stevens, Clifford. "The artistry of Thomas Merton." WAY 38 (1982): no. 5, pp. 2-12.
- Stuttaford, Genevieve, ed. "[Review of] Thomas Merton, Brother Monk, by M. Basil Pennington, O.C.S.O." PUBLISH-ERS WEEKLY 231 (10 July 1987): no. 27, p. 61.



by Victor A. Kramer